

NETTLESTONE AND SEAVIEW PARISH COUNCIL
(These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed).

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING (Draft)  
held at St Peter’s Hall, Seaview on Monday 12th December 2016 at 7.00pm

PRESENT: Cllr Turner (Chairman), Barraclough, Thomas-Foxley, Ford-Moore, Martin, Tuson, and Kalaher
The Chairman welcomed members, residents (5) and the Press
Questions and comments were invited from members of the public of which there were none.
16/173        
Chairman’s Comments:
The Chairman stated that he had no particular comments of note to make.
16/174
Apologies for Absence:
There were no apologies received prior to the meeting however an apology was subsequently received from Cllr Gibbs explaining that he had been unavoidably absent from the meeting due to a crisis at work.
16/175
Declarations of Personal and Prejudicial Interest:
Cllrs Turner and Thomas-Foxley declared an interest in Agenda item 16/178/02, Planning (ii) 2, Oakwood, Fairy Road, Seaview, PO34 5HF.
16/176
It was proposed by Cllr Kalaher that the minutes of the meeting, held on Monday 21st November 2016 be approved by the members with no amendments. This was seconded by Cllr Thomas-Foxley and agreed by the members. 
16/177
Clerk’s Report:
Page 1:

· The Clerk reported that he had received notification that the Pier Road car park works had been programmed for completion and that there was a new lid on the dog bin between Ryde Road and Fairy Road.
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· 16/165 – The Christmas trees were put in place on Monday 5th December as arranged with Island Roads. The Clerk stated that he had been in conversation with other Clerk’s and they may look at a more joined up approach to the Christmas tree issue in coming years in order to possibly achieve a better deal for Town and Parish Council’s.
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· Following the comments to the IW Council licensing department with regard to the Old Barracks application, the Clerk read a response from the concessionaire addressing the issues raised. 
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· The Clerk reported the issue of seaweed in the drains on Seaview Esplanade and Councillor Thomas-Foxley confirmed that remedial work had been carried out to resolve the issue.
· The Clerk also reported that despite reporting the large bag of rubbish at the Salterns end of Bluett Avenue, it had yet to be removed. This will be followed up.
· Following an e-mail to planning enforcement with regard to the lack of follow up with regard to the fence at 43 Solent View Road, the Clerk read a response about awaiting the outcome of the appeal. This has also been forwarded to IWALC at their request as an example of the problems faced by Town and Parish Council’s with regard to planning enforcement.
16/178
Planning:
16/178/01: Delegated decisions, as per list circulated were noted.
16/178/02: The following applications were then considered.
 (Closing date for comments 16th December 2016)
i) P/01491/16: 2 Solent View Road, Seaview, PO34 5HY
   Proposal: Demolition of existing dwelling; construction of 2 storey
   detached dwelling; garage; new proposed pedestrian access onto

   Old Seaview Lane; roof terrace.
   Resolved: 
   The members agreed to support this application as it represents an
   innovative design which will hopefully fit into the area well. 
            (Closing date for comments 23rd December 2016)   
          ii) P/01507/16: Oakwood, Fairy Road, Seaview, PO34 5HF
              Proposal: Variation of condition no 2 on P/00088/16 to allow roof
              space to be used as a playroom and the addition of roof lights.
              Resolved:
              The members agreed that an objection should be submitted to this

              application on the basis that raising the roof represents significant 
              over-development of the site.

16/178/03: There were no appeals to note.
16/179
Reports:
16/179/01: I.W: Ward Cllr Barry had nothing to report.
16/179/02: IWALC: Cllr Kalaher had nothing to report.
16/179/03: N&SCP: Cllr Thomas-Foxley reminded members of the Christmas Carol service will be held on 23rd December at St Peter’s Church.
16/179/04: Seagrove Pavilion Trust: There is currently no representative on the trust.
16/179/05: Others: Cllr Turner reported a discussion with Mrs Anita Paul over the future arrangements for the proposed new public conveniences in Seagrove Bay.
Hersey Nature Reserve: The Clerk read a report from Jo King following the annual review of the nature reserve. The report was noted by members.
16/180
Councillor Vacancy:

Following the resignation of Cllr Jennings, the PC was given permission to automatically co-opt for the remainder of the Council. The Clerk invited Rebecca Hardie to attend the meeting as she had been assessed as suitable through a previous selection process.
Resolved:

The Chairman proposed that Rebecca Hardie be co-opted onto the Parish Council with immediate effect. This was agreed unanimously by the members and Cllr Hardie took her seat on the committee. The Clerk then witnessed her signature of undertaking.
16/181
De-Fibrillator use and training:

Cllr Gibbs asked for this to be put on the agenda for discussion. Unfortunately, he was unable to attend the meeting so it will be deferred for his availability.

16/182
IW Council Consultations:
16/182/01: Regulatory and Community safety survey enforcement policy.
The Clerk circulated the above consultations to the members for consideration.

Resolved:

It was agreed to note the consultation but make no comments.
16/183

Proposed Public Footpath between Pondwell and Seaview:
The Clerk circulated further information received from Mr John Hague as requested. This included a description and maps of the proposed path.
Resolved:

The members agreed unanimously for the Parish Council to write to Mr Hague (IW Ramblers) in support of the project of the proposed footpath.
16/184

Seagrove Bay Waste Management:
Cllr Turner asked for this issue to be put on the agenda. He expressed his concern over the provision of waste bins in Seagrove Bay especially in view of the proposed replacement toilets. He proposed that the Clerk investigate the provisions of large industrial rubbish bins within a fenced area (stockade) and report back to the Council. 

Resolved:

The members agreed to this proposal.
16/185

Parish Car Parks:
Cllr Turner asked for this issue to be put on the agenda. He explained to the members that he would like the Clerk to write to the IW Council requesting the opening of dialogue over the possible devolving of the 3 car parks within the Parish. He would like this to include a breakdown of costings between 2014 and 2016.
Resolved:

The members agreed to this proposal.
16/186

Puckpool Park Public Conveniences:
The Clerk has received draft documents for the transfer of the land registry for the Puckpool Park Public Conveniences. The members noted the document and it was proposed that the Clerk instruct professional services to advise accordingly.
Resolved:

The members agreed to this proposal.
16/187
Correspondence

16/187/01: The following items were circulated:
There were no items circulated.
16/187/02: The following items were reported:
IW Probation – Letter from the Community rehabilitation company offering the services of community payback.
SLCC – Reminder letter of membership renewal.
16/188
Finances:
16/188/01: The following receipts were noted:-
Dinghy Park - £75.00

Allotments - £12.00

Interest - £1.27
16/188/02: The following payments were approved:-
M.A Pink - £1118.26 (Salary)

M.A Pink - £86.80 (Expenses)

HMRC - £646.89 (Tax/NI Contributions, 3 months, Oct, Nov, Dec)
Southern Water - £271.82 (Seagrove Bay Toilets, Minute No 16/11 – 16/25)

St Peter’s Hall - £100.00 (Hall Hire x 5, PC Meetings)
Seagrove Pavilion Trust - £48.00 (Hall Hire x 4, PC Meetings)

S.S.E - £73.12 (Seagrove Bay Toilets, Minute No 16/11 – 16/25)

SLCC - £157.00 (Annual Subscription Renewal)

Top Mops Ltd - £984.67 (Cleaning Contract, Nov 16, Minute No 16/11 – 16/25)
RBL - £100.00 (Poppy Appeal Wreath, Minute No 16/171/03)

IWMDDF - £50.00 (Grant, Minute No 16/171/03)

Nettlestone Primary School - £300.00 (Grant, Minute No 16/171/03)
Seaview Football Club - £510.00 (Grant, Minute No 16/171/03)

Community Partnership - £102.83 (Decorating Materials for Public benches)

Thompsons Plants - £775.00 (Christmas Trees x 5, Minute No 16/165)

16/188/03: To receive and note income/expenditure update to 30.11.2016:
The Clerk circulated the above report to the members. There were no questions and the report was noted. 
In accordance with Standing Order 14L, the Chairman excluded the press, public and the Clerk prior to the following item

16/188/04: To consider the Clerk’s application for additional hour’s payment:

The Clerk submitted a claim to the Chairman for additional hours as previously agreed. This needs to be ratified by the members and minuted.

Resolved:

The members agreed that the Clerk should be paid the additional hours.
16/189
Information and Report:
Cllr Tuson stated that she was disappointed with the lights on the Christmas trees this year. The Clerk agreed and said that he would approach the PC next year to purchase some new and better lights.

Cllr Thomas-Foxley reported an e-mail she had received with regard to the occupation of the bungalows at the Salterns Holiday Park.
Cllr Turner stated that there is a meeting scheduled with the potential owners of Galley’s to ascertain its future.

He also stated that he wishes to seek closer ties with the Pondwell Residents Association.
There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 7.58pm. 
…………………………………….

Chairman 
16th January 2017  
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